WORKSESSION MINUTES

September 9, 2014

UNION TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION

WORKSESSION MINUTES – SEPTEMBER 9, 2014

Meeting held at James M. Caulfield Administration Building, 2369 Morris Avenue, Union, New Jersey.

PRESENT AT ROLL CALL:
Mr. David Arminio,  Dr. Guy Francis,  Mr. Richard Galante, Ms. Lois Jackson, Mr. Vito Nufrio, and Mr. Francis R. Perkins, President 
ABSENT AT ROLL CALL:
Mr. Thomas Layden and Mr. Angel Salcedo



The meeting was called to order by Mr. Perkins at 7:00 p.m.  


Mrs. Sharp led the board members and audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.


Mr. Damato read the statement required under the “Open Public Meetings Act” a copy of which is on file in the office of the Secretary.
COMMUNICATIONS:


All communication has been referred to the appropriate committees for consideration.
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Tatum announced that the Township of Union Public Schools opened their doors on September 4th and a total of 7517 students are currently enrolled in the district.  He said that this enrollment represents an increase  of approximately 35 students over the final enrollment of June 2014 of 7482 students.  Mr. Tatum said that details regarding school enrollment will be provided next week at the regular meeting.


Mr. Tatum said that “Back to School” nights have been planned for all of the district’s schools and they are scheduled as follows:  Union High School – Thursday, September 11th at 6:30 p.m.; Livingston School – Tuesday, September 16th at 6:15 p.m.; Battle Hill School – Wednesday, September 17th at 6:30 p.m.; Connecticut Farms School – Wednesday, September 17th at 6:45 p.m.; Washington School – Wednesday, September 17th at 6:30 p.m.; Kawameeh Middle School – Thursday, September 18th at 6:00 p.m.; Burnet Middle School – Thursday, September 18th at 6:45 p.m.; Hannah Caldwell School – Monday, September 22nd at 7:00 p.m.; Franklin School – Monday, September 22nd at 7:00 p.m.; Jefferson School – Tuesday, September 23rd at 6:45 p.m.  

Mr. Tatum said that this information will be posted on the district’s website.


Mr. Tatum said that with regard to the school lunch program, he wanted to remind parents that there was a link on the district’s website that designates how to establish a lunch account and how to add funds to their child’s lunch account.  He said that it also indicates that if there was a balance in the child’s account at the end of the last school year, it will be rolled over for them for this school year.  
Mr. Tatum said that there are lunch applications on the district’s website and they are available for parents to complete and return to their child’s school.
EDUCATION/STUDENT DISCIPLINE COMMITTEE:

Dr. Francis stated that the committee met and he presented the education/ student discipline committee agenda items.

Mr. Nufrio asked for some clarification on how Bob’s Store is qualified to instruct such a very special area.  Mrs. Conti said that Bob’s Store is willing to work with the district as a job site, to be used for Community Based Instruction for children who need a vocational program.  She said that the students go to the site with their teacher and the paraprofessionals and they apply functional academic skills that are learned with vocational and life skills in a “real life” work environment.  Mrs. Conti said that this is done with the hope that when the students graduate, the students will have skills to gain meaningful employment beyond post secondary education.  She said that the goals and objectives that are in the student’s I.E.P. would be met in a real life situation. Mr. Nufrio asked if the store itself would provide direction as to how the skills are applied or don’t they have anything to do with the instruction.  Mrs. Conti said that when representatives from Bob’s Store meet with Mr. Olivio, they will design what “jobs” that will fulfill needs for the store and also the needs of the students in a worksite setting. Mrs. Conti said that Bob’s Store provides a retail environment which adds to the food store, restaurant and Kean College which provides different work sites and situations.  Mr. Nufrio suggested that the resolution for Bob’s Stores be reworded to indicate that that the store will “host” rather than “provide” instruction.
DISCUSSION ITEM:

Youth Transition to Work program – Mr. Tatum said that this matter was discussed in the education committee meeting earlier this evening.  He said that there are a number of issues that the district still has to “iron out” in connection with this program.  Mr. Tatum said that he would like to pull this discussion item tonight and he wanted to get a representative of the program back in the district so that it can be discussed further.
U.C. STEP program – Dr. Lishak said that this is a program that Union County is running.  She said that they have invited seniors from Union High School, who took part in the program last year, to be a part of the planning committee for this year.  Dr. Lishak said that district seniors will be attending a number of planning meetings – the first one being Monday, September 15th - as well as several subsequent meetings for planning purposes.  She said that the program itself will take place at Kean University on December 12th and junior and senior students from the high school will be attending the program.  Dr. Lishak said that the program will have representation from every high school in Union County; there are hands-on activities which are leadership based and the students will have the opportunity to do some community service and learn some leadership skills.  She said that she was asking that the board consider allowing the students to participate and approving the field trip for next week.
FISCAL AND PLANNING COMMITTEE:


Ms. Jackson said that the committee met and she presented the items on the agenda.


Mr. Perkins asked about the items referred to in F-8 and asked if they were budgeted.  Mr. Vieira said that F-8 deals with money that is collected by the students through student activity accounts and paid to vendors.  Mr. Nufrio said that the item with regard to the yearbooks which indicates that there is a balance due on the 2014 yearbooks; is that an outstanding balance.  Mr. Benaquista said that the exact invoice for the yearbooks was not received before the end of the school year.  Mr. Nufrio asked if the money is available.  Mr. Benaquista said it was.
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE:

Mr. Galante said that the committee met and he presented the agenda item.

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE:

Mr. Galante stated that the committee met before the worksession and he presented the agenda items.

APPROVAL OF BILLS

Mr. Perkins indicated that the payment of bills would be approved at the regular meeting next week.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Mr. Arminio said that he would like to respectfully ask the President when he might be letting the board members know to which school they are liaisons.  Mr. Perkins said that he would announce that at the regular meeting next week.


NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Arminio said that ad hoc committee to appoint the new board member and a recommendation for an individual to be appointed will be e-mailed to all board members prior to the regular meeting next week.
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC

Mrs. Lipstein submitted a list of questions regarding resolution P-5.  She said that she understood that it was important to have extra mental health care available in the schools but she had a lot of questions regarding the vendor.  Mrs. Lipstein said that the most important question was what training do the clinicians have?  Mrs. Conti said that this program is overseen by Dr. Goddard who is a licensed psychologist and there is an intern who works under Dr. Goddard.  Mrs. Lipstein said that Mrs. Conti could take the questions and e-mail her the answers.  She said that she was most interested in the credentials of the clinicians, the privacy of the students and how the students are chosen.  Mrs. Conti said that there is an office that is used for this purpose and the program is for at-risk students, either academically or behaviorally.  She said that Mr. Benaquista has been involved in the program in previous years.  Mrs. Conti said that the program is being transitioned to the high school from the Special Services Department.  She said that sometimes if there are discipline referrals, if a student is struggling with behavior or academics, they can be referred to this program and any students can be referred to this program.  Mrs. Conti said that there must be a parental permission slip signed before any student can receive counseling; she said that parents must be notified before the clinicians can  work with any student.  She said that there has been a very good success rate with the students and there has been much positive input.  Mrs. Lipstein asked if the program was implemented before.  Mrs. Conti said that the program has been in existence for a number of years.  Mrs. Lipstein asked what school the program was in before.  Mrs. Conti said that this program has been in the high school for several years.  

Mr. Tatum said that this program has been in existence since 2005.  He said that it started at Central-Five when he was the building principal.  Mr. Tatum said that the program was started at the fifth grade level because all of the district students are in one building and he felt that the program would move up into the middle schools and eventually the high school.  He said that the purpose of the program was to identify students who were at risk and could possibly use some additional assistance and counseling.  Mr. Tatum said that when the program first started there was a committee formed which included teachers and support staff which worked along with Dr. Goddard.  He said that Dr. Goddard attended several faculty meetings and training the staff so that everyone that was involved in the process was “speaking the same language”.  Mr. Tatum said that there was also a parent information session that was held so that parents were able to hear about the program.  He said that as the program has moved up, that is the kind of information that is supposed to be circulated.  Mr. Tatum said that he lost sight as to where the program is right now but the truth is that this program has been in the district for a number of years.  He said that Dr. Goddard has used different assistants.  Mr. Tatum said that he met with parents to get feedback on how they felt the program was working.  

Mr. Perkins said that the backup for the resolution is on line and Mrs. Lipstein could look at it.  Mrs. Ditri said that the entire proposal was not posted as backup.  Mrs. Lipstein said that the backup does not give all of the information which she is requesting.  She said that she was not aware that this program has been running in the district.  Mrs. Lipstein asked Mrs. Conti to answer her questions.  


Mrs. Lipstein asked how many students will be involved in the Union County STEP program.  Dr. Lishak said that there are about 12 students who participated last year and the applications from the juniors who would be interested have not yet been returned.  She said that they are not due until November.

MOTION TO ADJOURN


There being no further business before the board, it was moved by Mr. Galante,   seconded by Mr. Nufrio that the meeting be adjourned at 7:30 p.m.  All present voting yes.





Respectfully submitted






JAMES J. DAMATO






BOARD SECRETARY

